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Weekly News from Sacred Heart of Jesus School FEBRUARY 7, 2023

Calendar Peek!
02.06	 TIGER SHOP OPENS 

02.08	 QUIZ BOWL PRACTICE 

02.10	 SCHOOL MASS (8 am in the church - 5th grade leaders)

02.11	 NEW STUDENT SCREENING  

02.12	 MASS (4th - 8th grade choir sings at 11 am) 

02.14	 VALENTINE THEME DRESS DAY 

02.15	 CLUB PICTURES (beginning at 9 am in the gym)

02.15	 QUIZ BOWL PRACTICE 

02.16	 GIRL SCOUT MEETING 

02.17	 SCHOOL MASS (8 am in the church - 8th grade leaders)

02.17	 MARDI GRAS THEME DRESS DAY

02.17	 MARDI GRAS PARADE (1 pm in the gym) 

02.19	 TIGER SHOP CLOSES AT MIDNIGHT
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Non-discriminatory admissions

Principal’s Post  									         By: Cecilia Methvin

Sacred Heart of Jesus School is a diverse community dedicated to educating the body, mind and spirit.

Continued on page 2

For the shortest month of the year, February sure has a lot of activity! We celebrated Catholic Schools Week and showed our appreciation 

for all of the different groups of people who make Catholic education possible. I want to personally thank each and every one of you for 

making that choice, and especially for choosing Sacred Heart. It is a decision that my parents made for me and my siblings, and it is one 

my husband and I made for our children. I will be eternally grateful for the impact that the teachers, administration, and other parents 

had on my children and my family; it truly changed our lives. 

Our service project for CSW was collecting cleaning supplies for Catholic Charities. I am so proud of our Student Council and Beta Club 

members for organizing this project; they showed leadership and a desire to help those in need. Congratulations to our 4th grade class 

for collecting the most items. As a reward, they enjoyed a ‘comfy clothes’ day today. Our students make me #SacredHeartProud! 

One of the most famous and celebrated focuses of February is Black History. This is a special month dedicated to acknowledging and cel-

ebrating the accomplishments and contributions of Black Americans throughout our country’s history. This year, we are celebrating Black 

Saints. Our 5th graders have taken on the task of researching and writing mini reports to share each day at morning and afternoon prayer, 

and the entire school is learning about how Black Saints have overcome obstacles and challenges in their lives to leave an indelible mark 

on our world and our Church, as well as pave the way for future generations to be inspired to do the same. Thank you to Mr. LeBlanc and 

Mrs. Robinson for working with them to prepare these important daily lessons.
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What’s Happening!
TIGER SHOP IS OPEN  Click here to shop before it closes on Sunday, February 19 at midnight. Contact Jennifer Thibodeaux 

(jthibodeaux@catholichigh.org) or Jennifer Broussard (jenncbroussard@gmail.com) with any questions.

VALENTINE AND MARDI GRAS THEME DRESS DAYS  For valentine’s day, students may wear red, pink, and/or white or theme 
shirts and accessories; long blue or black jeans (loose fitting with no holes) or uniform bottoms (shorts or long pants), or pants in the 
theme colors.  For Mardi Gras theme dress day, students may wear purple, green, and/or gold/yellow or theme shirts and accessories; long 
blue or black jeans (loose fitting with no holes) or uniform bottoms (shorts or long pants), or pants in the theme colors.

MARDI GRAS BEADS Mrs. Robinson is in need of Mardi Gras beads for the parade next week.  If you have any extra beads, please send 

them to school by Wednesday of next week.

CLUB PHOTOS  We will be taking club pictures for the yearbook on Wednesday, February 15 beginning at 9 am.  If your child is in a 

club that has a uniform or club tshirt, they may wear it to school.  If they are in more than one club with a shirt or uniform, please send 

them with all shirts/uniforms so they can change into the appropriate item for each photo. Questions? Email Wendy Milam (wmilam@

sacredheartbr.com). 

SACRED HEART OF JESUS ST. VINCENT DE PAUL FOOD PANTRY  Sacred Heart of Jesus St. Vincent de Paul Food Pantry is in 
need of hearty soups, canned ravioli, canned spaghetti & meatballs, chili & tuna. They serve people in need who live within the geographi-
cal boundaries of Sacred Heart of Jesus Parish. Food pantry collections are made each Friday during our school liturgy.  Students, faculty, 
and staff donate non-perishable food items and are a major source of donations. 

SACRED HEART PARISH MESSENGER  Click here to read this week’s edition of The Sacred Heart of Jesus Parish Messenger.  

MARY LEE EGGART ART SHOW  There is only a week and a half left to view Mary Lee Eggart’s “Peace Prayer” exhibit online, or you 

may also visit her displays at LeMieux Galleries 332 Julia St., New Orleans, LA until February 17. 

NEWS TO THE EDITOR  Do you have news for The Tuesday Newsletter?  Please email news to WMilam@SacredHeartBR.com by  

1:00 p.m. the Monday prior to publication.	

Continued from page 1

ATHLETIC NEWS: Contact Athletic Director Amy Daughdrill at adaughdrill@sacredheartbr.com with any questions. 

 

Catholic High School Boys Basketball is happy to welcome Sacred Heart Students to join us for Senior Night as the Bears take on 

Defending State Champs, Scotlandville Magnet High School beginning on Tuesday, February 14th.  All Sacred Heart Students who at-

tend will enjoy complimentary admission. General admission is $10 (Catholic High season pass and cards are accepted.)

There will be 3 games - Freshmen play at 5; JV at 6 and Varsity (featuring the Senior Night Pre Game Program) at 7:15.   
 
Sign up for volleyball HERE! Practices will begin next week.  Details on practice times will be sent out by the end of the week.
 
Sign up for track and field HERE!  Information on practice times and locations will be emailed later this week. 
 
Our next Biddy Basketball game will be this Sunday  Pre-K/K at 1:30 and 1st/2nd at 2:00.  All remaining shirts will be handed out on 
Sunday.  Don’t forget those can food items! 

Our last home basketball game will be Monday, February 13. Come cheer on our 7th grade team as the end their season! 

•	 Boys Basketball 
February 13			  7th Grade vs. Ascension Catholic			   6:45 p.m. Sacred Heart Gym 

•	 Biddy Basketball 
February 12			  Biddy Basketball Game 				    1:30 p.m. Sacred Heart Gym 
February 19			  Biddy Basketball Game 				    1:30 p.m. Sacred Heart Gym 
February 26			  Final Biddy Basketball Game w/trophies 		  1:30 p.m. Sacred Heart Gym 

https://donssportsman.chipply.com/shs22/
mailto:jthibodeaux%40catholichigh.org%29?subject=
mailto:jenncbroussard%40gmail.com?subject=
mailto:wmilam%40sacredheartbr.com?subject=
mailto:wmilam%40sacredheartbr.com?subject=
https://sacredheartbr.org/wp-content/uploads/2023/02/20230205B.pdf
https://www.lemieuxgalleries.com/show/lemieux-galleries-mary-lee-eggart-peace-prayer
mailto:lcosse%40SacredHeartBR.com?subject=The%20Tuesday%20Newsletter
https://forms.gle/DoSYoPQPJW8EqV9W7
https://forms.gle/FdQFToXS4ZwBc5Q16
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Click here

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLScalLN88KdTtIN_C5kzGRoUTKxgc-bRR_J6osEO_G9yb8bCWw/viewform?vc=0&c=0&w=1&flr=0&pli=1


A MESSAGE FROM NURSE GERI
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Experts say Kids Ward Off COVID More Easily, But Their Immune System Pays a Price  
 
Children’s amped-up immune systems allow them to beat back COVID-19 easily, producing a strong initial response that 
quickly slaps away the virus. Because the initial response provides such a swift takedown, kids’ immune systems don’t 
remember the virus and don’t adapt to be prepared for future infections, according to scientists. As a result, their body still 
treats COVID as a new threat, opening them to becoming sick from future COVID infections. The price that children pay for 
being so good at getting rid of the virus in the first place is that they don’t have the opportunity to develop ‘adaptive’ memory 
to protect them the second time they are exposed to the virus.   
 
Everyone’s immune system has two modes -- the innate and the adaptive systems. 
The innate immune system is mainly comprised of barriers like skin and mucosal surfaces that physically block viruses from 
entering the body. It also can generate general immune responses when it detects a foreign invader like a virus or a 
bacterium, although it can’t distinguish between specific pathogens. On the other hand, the adaptive immune system 
contains B and T cells that serve as “memory” cells. This system learns to recognize and distinguish different parts of 
specific viruses, and can generate a rapid and targeted response to infection. 
Babies start with an immune system blank slate, and rely on their innate immune system to defeat infections. 
As they grow and are exposed to more viruses, their memory T cells learn how to make responses to those viruses. 
Children’s immune systems move from relying mostly on the innate system to needing the adaptive system as a backup as 
they grow older and are unable to clear viruses as rapidly. 
 
In one study, researchers genetically analyzed white blood cell samples to review T cell responses in children and adults, at 
the time of their COVID infection as well as one month later. The researchers found that children successfully fought COVID 
off through the immune response in their upper airway, which relied on physical barriers like mucous as well as “naive” 
immune cells that attack any virus in sight. However, the children had a poor memory T cell response to COVID after they 
recovered, meaning their immune system hadn’t learned how to target SARS-CoV-2 specifically. Essentially, their robust 
innate immune response undermines their adaptive response. 
 
Adults were the exact opposite -- few naïve T cells but great memory T cell responses after infection and recovery. 
The results will provide additional support for childhood vaccination against COVID. 
Vaccination “will be required to bypass this immune bottleneck in the upper airway in children and allow them to generate 
long-lasting immunity,” the January issue of the journal Clinical Immunology noted. 
 
These findings could explain why the immune systems of older adults overreact to COVID, causing severe and life-
threatening symptoms. COVID is caused by a coronavirus, the same family of viruses that also cause the common cold. 
When adults are infected for the first time with SARS-CoV-2, their memory T cells recognize only what they’ve seen before -
- like a familiar part of the coronavirus that is shared with the common cold coronaviruses.  
This may lock the immune system in to a misdirected response that is not specific to SARS-CoV-2. It provides an 
opportunity for the virus to escape and multiply unchecked to cause more severe symptoms as the immune system ramps 
up to try and fix the problem. 
 
Takeaway 
I am pretty sure that more research has been performed on Covid 19 around the world than any other disease in a three 
year time period.  This research helps us understand how Covid 19 behaves, its effects on the human body and helps 
healthcare providers understand and treat it.  Scientist can also apply breakthroughs in research with other disease 
research making. On the flip side, there are a lot of  poorly designed research projects and good ones that are misreported 
in the media.  Always look where the study comes from. 
 
Wishing you a healthy week ahead, 
 
Nurse Geri 
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Click here to order
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Scan to purchase sponsorship online or visit our auction website
www.auctria.com/auction/TigerGala2023

Reserved table seating for 4 guests
Name in parish newsletter distributed to Sacred Heart
Church parishioners
Logo in school newsletter distributed to Sacred Heart
families
Logo on event banner and auction slideshow
Logo on Sacred Heart social media pages (over 3500
followers)

Logo in school newsletter distributed to Sacred Heart
families
Logo on auction slideshow
Logo on Sacred Heart social media pages (over 3500
followers)

Reserved Blockbuster Sponsor ($500)

Food and Beverage Sponsor ($250)

Reserved table for 10 guests 
Name in parish newsletter distributed to Sacred
Heart Church parishioners
Logo in school newsletter distributed to Sacred
Heart families
Logo on event banner and marketing materials
Logo on Sacred Heart social media pages (over
3500 followers)
Logo included in auction slideshow

Reserved table for 8 guests
Name in parish newsletter distributed to Sacred
Heart Church parishioners
Logo in school newsletter distributed to Sacred
Heart families
Logo on event banner and auction slideshow
Logo on Sacred Heart social media pages (over
3500 followers)

Silverscreen Sponsor ($1250) 

Tinseltown Sponsor ($1000)

NAME OF COMPANY/SUPPORTER(S)  
Please list the name as you wish for it to appear on printed materials. 

Contact Person                                                                                      Title  

Address

City                                                                     State                                       Zip 

Email                                                                                                 Phone Number

I would like to support Sacred Heart of Jesus School by sponsoring the 2023 Tiger Gala.  Enclosed is my check
made payable to Sacred Heart Home & School for:

                                            $1250                      $1000                    $500                    $250       

Please email the completed form to Christina O'Brien at cobrien@sacredheartbr.com by Friday, March 17, or
send it by mail to: 

Christina O'Brien
c/o Sacred Heart of Jesus School

2251 Main Street
Baton Rouge, LA 70802

Thank you for your generous support of Sacred Heart of Jesus School! 

Sponsorship Opportunities

Sacred Heart SchoolSacred Heart School
goes hollywoodgoes hollywood

https://forms.gle/ibAFiEYJfXMPzB4U8
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Sacred Heart Catholic Church 

Sunday, February 12 
9:30 AM – 1:00 PM 
In the Bloodmobile 

 
OR CLICK HERE, to schedule your appointment, 

IDs are required to donate! 
Visit Vitalant.org/Health to complete your Health Questionnaire  

the same day of your donation. 
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CCaatthhoolliicc  HHiigghh  SScchhooooll  
CChheeeerrlleeaaddiinngg  CClliinniiccss  

Open to girls 1st through 5th grade 
 

SSuunnddaayy,,  MMaarrcchh  55 or   
SSuunnddaayy,,  MMaarrcchh  1122  

 
1:00 p.m. – 3:00 p.m. 

 

Performance for parents at 
3:00 p.m. 

Catholic High School Gym 
 

CCoosstt  --  $$2255  
Includes a t-shirt and snack 

 

RReeggiisstteerr  bbyy  WWeeddnneessddaayy,,  FFeebbrruuaarryy  88  aatt  
https://mychs.catholichigh.org/cheer/clinic  
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The 1929 Society ($1000+)
Anonymous
Bridget and Rick Akin
Sheila and Kevin ‘95 Alford
Archana and Venkat Banda
Rosemary and Kyle Beall
Kim and Sterling Bertrand
Katie and Greg Bodin
LaMeisa and Darius Bonton
Kurt and Cristina Brauner
Kecia ‘91 and Robb Campbell
Rachel and Ron Ceruti
Wendy and J. Daniels
Becky ‘63 and Louis ‘62 DeJohn
Aglonie and Michael DiVincenti, Jr.
Maria ‘67 and David DiVincenti
Elaine and Randy Ellis
Franklin Family
Jane S. Green
Jeanne and Michael Henderson
Mary Beth ‘68 and Kelly ‘65 Kling
Laurie and Joey Landry
Ooly LeJeune
Pam and Brian Mascari
Julie and Matt Massey
Cecilia and Jeff  Methvin
Kathryn and Cliff  Mount
Risa and Tim Mueller
Daniel R. Murray ‘58
Natasha and John Nnadi
Christina ‘95 and Joe O’Brien
Paulette and Mike ‘64 O’Brien
Partin Roofing, LLC
Allie and Phil Schmitt

Sisters of  St. Joseph ($500-$999)
Kay and James Culotta
Samuel Cancienne
Frederick “Rickey” Esnard ‘60
Shaye and Brian Harriford
Kay and Robert Kenney
Julie and Michael Perrault
David ‘70 and Peggy Whatley

Friend of  Sacred Heart (cont’d)

Monsignor Dominic Blasco
($250-$499)
Marietta ‘97 and Brandon Brackeen
Kelly and Darrell Broussard
Keith Constantino ‘69
Lisa and Clark Cosse’
Tyre and Hal ‘69 Dupuy
Mary Lee Eggart and Clyde LeBlanc
Karleen and Reggie Green
Thomas Holliday ‘56
Catharine and Johnny McKay
Cindy and Trey Ourso ‘84
Dr. and Mrs. Michael Owens
Barbara Schmitt
Dennis P. Simoneaux
Ashley Sensley and Richard Square
Kourtney and Vandale Thomas

Friend of  Sacred Heart ($1-$249)
Anonymous (6)
Lisa Arnett
Christine Baglow
Claire and Harold Bahlinger, Sr.
Gail and Richard Beall
Caroline Bertrand
Beverly Culotta Bourdier ‘52
Candice Brooks
Maggie Calandro ‘09
Sharon and Ronnie Ceruti
Kim Crawford
Anne M. Dardis
Mrs. Alice D. Davis
Victoria Decuir
Judy Determann ‘68
John Doiron
Toni Douglas
Cindy Duenckel
Teresa Dunn
Dynamic Gear Outlet
Kay and Don Elliott
Allison and James Fisher
Lillie Gallagher
Carol, Cayleen and Brandt Green
Dyra and CJ Huges
Beverly F. Jackson ‘47
Eilleen Jones
Neal King

Whitney and Kevin Laird
Joyce ‘60 and Joe Lambert
Shannon Landry
Chloe ‘11 and Blake LeBlanc
Anne Leibowitz
Marta Luque
Lyles Family
Gina Magri
Eleanor and Tyrone Malbrue
Timothy Malloy
Cindy Mancuso ‘73
Diane and Tony ‘60 Marabella
Camp E. Matens ‘56
Deborah Matirne
Kelly and Abbott Metz
Wendy Milam
Rebecca and Michael Miller
Glenda Minor
Amanda Moran ‘08
Erin Mosely
Michelle and Sean Nelson
Michelle Newman
Laura Oubre
Hannah and Joey Owens
Geri Pearson
Amy Pickenheim
Allison and Ron Ray
William Reeves
Sheila Reynaud
Cindy Richard
Melissa Ritter
Brooke Robinson
Janis and Robert Roux
Cheryl Savoy
Janelle Bergeron Shell ‘63
Kendrick Slan
Liz Barber Spreen ‘85
John Smith
Elise and Dan Stari
Sonia Templet
Allyson Thibodeaux and Jesse Ledeau
N. Scott Thomas ‘66
Vernon Thorning
Erin Wilcox ‘10
Alexis Williams
Tammy Williams

* Every effort is made to assure that names are listed correctly. If  an error is made or a name omitted, please contact Wendy Milam (WMilam@SacredHeartBR.com)
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Creating a Centennial 
CAPITAL CAMPAIGN DONORS

EL ITE

PREMIER

SIGNATURE

SELECT

The Pocorello Family 
Sacred Heart of Jesus Church 

Bridget and Rick Akin 
Katie and Greg Bodin
LaMiesa and Darius Bonton
Pat and Sonny Calandro 
Kecia ‘91 and Robb Campbell 
Aglonie and Michael DiVincenti, Jr. 
Re '67 and David DiVincenti 
Kristina and John Miremont
Christina '95 and Joe O'Brien 

Kathleen and Mike Crapanzano 
Pam and Brian Mascari 
Marjory B. and E.J Ourso Fund

($60,000 and above)

($30,000)

($15,000)
Rachel and Ron Ceruti
Jeanne and Michael Henderson 

Pledges as of January 12, 2023
If you are interested in donating, please contact Christina O'Brien '95 (COBrien@SacredHeartBR.com).

Every effort is made to assure that names are listed correctly. If an error is made or a name omitted, please contact Wendy Milam (WMilam@SacredHeartBR.com)
 
 

($10,000)

CONTRIBUTING (Less than $5,000)
3 Anonymous 
Peter Arbour 
Ascension Publishing Group
Beverly Culotta Bourdier ‘52
Marietta ‘97 and Brandon Brackeen 
Diana and Paul ‘66 Burns 
Emily and Robert Coco
Congregation of St. Joseph
Wendy and Jim Daniels
Anne Dardis 
Becky '63 and Louis '62 DeJohn
Pat Demouy
Judy Lindsey Determann ‘68
Most Reverend Shelton J. Fabre
Monique and Perry Franklin 
Linda and Paul Freese 
Jane S. Green
Emilia and Jake Henry III
Anne and Randall Heine
Tommy Holliday ‘56
Dyra and CJ Hughes
Margaret and Michael Kling 
Joyce ‘60 and Samuel Lambert
Laurie and Joey Landry 
Sr. Joan LaPlace
Dr. Karen Williams and Cornelius Lewis 
Cinthia and Albert '73 Mancuso
Diane and Anthony ‘60 Marabella
Deborah B. Matirne
Caroline and Spyrie Mays
Catharine and Johnny McKay
Allie and Phil Schmitt
Sara Smith 

SUPPORTING
1 Anonymous
Sheila and Kevin ‘95 Alford 
Pattie Alford
Rosemary and Kyle Beall 
Aimee and John Dawes
Shaye and Brian Harriford 
C. Thomas Landry '98
Cheryl and Michael Leggio
Kathryn and Cliff Mount
Risa and Tim Mueller
Paulette and Mike ‘64 O’Brien 
Partin Roofing, LLC
Debbie and Gary Pickell 

($5,000)


